Commission on Disabilities

Minutes: June 12, 2014

Attendance: Dionne Dupuis, Prudence Hartshorn, Keven Joyce, and Charles Schena

Absent: Dinah O' Brien

Guest: Richard Churchill, P.E.

Minutes: The minutes from March 20, 2014 were approved.

Correspondence: Disability Issues periodical was shared with commission members.  Notices were received about the building inspection of the Independent Living Center, and the access approval for the Greater Plymouth Arts Center. 

Old Business:

A. Beach Accessibility: Plymouth Long Beach has new markings on the ground, new signage for the handicapped parking spots. The ramp will be also filled in with cement in and will be checked in August. The Taylor Ave lot has been repaved and the handicapped spot was moved to now allow a bigger parking spot for van access. It also has new signage.

B. SMILE Mass: Appeared on PAC TV’s Talk of the Towne with Commissioner Joyce on June 6, 2014.

C. Talking Lights: No new updates.
D. The Arc of Greater Plymouth has been contacted for a potential partnership with the Commission and Reel Abilities. 

New Business:

A.  A letter was sent to the commission about the pole replacement work on Summer Street and accessibility. A vote unanimously passed to have Commissioner Joyce speak with the Town Manager about this issue. 

B.  Presentation and discussion of Indian Head Resort’s newly created path and its accessibility compliance. The Commission unanimously voted that the most favorable access is the best way to proceed and the Commission is in favor of the proposal. Commissioner Joyce will write the Board of Selectmen that the Commission is in favor of the proposal. 

C.  The Commission unanimously voted to not meet in the month of July.

Meeting adjourned at 7:05pm

The next meeting will be held August 21, 2014 in the Board Room at the Plymouth Public Library, 6:00p.m.
